## **Brixworth Parish Council**

## Minutes of Brixworth Parish Council Planning Committee Meeting held at the Library Community Centre on Monday 23 April 2012.

**Present:** Cllrs I Barratt, M Lacey, E Nunn, K Parker, D Parnaby (Chairman)

12/38p Apologies: Cllrs C Bament, S Pointer. Cllr E Wiig (DDC) F Wiig .

12/39p Declaration of Interest on Agenda items: None.

**12/40p To approve the Minutes of the Meeting of 2 April 2012**: It was agreed that the minutes of the meeting held on 2 April 2012 were a true record of the proceedings and they were signed accordingly.

**12/41p Matters arising from the Minutes for Report**: The Meeting between the Parish Council and BRANE on the subject of the Carter Jonas Appeal which had been agreed at the last Meeting had taken place on Monday 16 April 2012. The minutes of that Meeting had been circulated.

## 12/42p Planning Appeal APP/Y2810/A/12/2171440

**DA/2011/0628** Land to West of Northampton Road Brixworth. The Committee discussed the letter to be sent on behalf of the Parish Council providing additional comment on the appeal. The content of the letter was agreed unanimously and it was also agreed that three copies were to be sent to the Planning Inspectorate by special delivery as soon as possible. Additionally, it was agreed that the Parish Clerk should E-mail the letter to the Planning Inspectorate at the address given her by Cllr Lacey.

## 12/43p Urgent Matters for Report.

- a. Attendance at Meeting with BRANE. The Chairman advised that BRANE wished a member of the Parish Council should address a meeting of BRANE on Thursday 26 April 2012 on the Carter Jonas Application. It was proposed by Cllr Lacey and seconded by Cllr Nunn that Cllr Parnaby should attend the meeting and address BRANE along the lines of the response sent by the Parish Council to the Planning Inspectorate. The motion was carried unanimously.
- b. **Retirement of Vice-Chairman.** Cllr Elaine Nunn was not seeking reelection to the Parish Council and consequently this would be her last attendance at a Meeting of the Planning Committee. Members of the Committee thanked Cllr Nunn for her valuable work on the Committee and her excellent attendance and gave her their best wishes for the future.

**Date of next Meeting.** The next meeting would take place on 21 May 2012 at 7.30 pm at the Library /Community Centre.

There being no further business, the meeting closed at 7.55 pm.